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7 November, 2019


Dear Melrose Arch tenant 

[bookmark: _GoBack]The safety and security of all those who visit, live and work in Melrose Arch is always of utmost importance to us. We are constantly revising our security systems and updating our technology to ensure all measures are in place to keep our visitors as safe as possible. Likewise, playing an active role in the community and ensuring the safety of residents in surrounding neighbourhoods is also a priority.

Melrose Arch’s Operations and Security teams have been working on two major projects in the last few months, focusing on security and contributing to the wellbeing of the community.

COMMUNITY POLICING FORUM
We are pleased to inform you that Melrose Arch now belongs to a new community policing forum (CPF), the Norwood Sector 1 CPF, which will assist our efforts to ensure Melrose Arch remains one of the safest precincts in the country in which to live and work. 

The CPF comprises a chairman, vice-chairman, secretary, public relations officer, security liaison, business liaison and treasury. Wayne Preston, Melrose Arch’s Head of Security, was elected chairman of the business liaison section, representing Melrose Arch within the CPF. Wayne will work closely with a police officer assigned to the CPF.

The CPF has a number of projects it is working on, including:
· Establishing a central control hub
· A collaboration between various security companies, JMPD and SAPS
· Residents’ domestic forums
· Fund-raising events
· Street patrols (using bicycles)
· The use of Vumacam
· Incident response and assistance
· Victim support.

JAMES AND ETHEL GRAY PARK
Melrose Arch developed the James and Ethel Gray Park in Birdhaven in 2007, then, after its completion, handed it over to Johannesburg City Parks to manage and maintain. About 18 months ago, Melrose Arch looked at getting involved again and the James and Ethel Gray Park was adopted as one of the company’s CSI initiatives. The James and Ethel Gray Park Foundation was formed, with Melrose Arch, the Melrose North Residents and Ratepayers Association and Birdhaven Ratepayers Association as members.

Melrose Arch, together with one of its key suppliers, Bidvest, who has also adopted the James and Ethel Gray Park as one of its CSI projects, will clean up the park and ensure it remains litter-free, assist with landscaping and provide security to ensure the safety of park users. Long-term plans include upgrading the children’s play area. A major clean-up of the park began in August and a security officer with a motorcycle has been stationed in the park, courtesy of Melrose Arch.

Melrose Arch was also granted permission by Johannesburg City Parks and Zoo to manage the vacant triangle of land between the M1 highway and Athol Oaklands Rd. The land has been cleared and a fence has been installed around the area. Basic landscaping and security services will be provided by Melrose Arch and its service providers on behalf of the City of Johannesburg.

While these measures go a long way in increasing security, we urge all visitors and tenants to remain vigilant and take a proactive approach in combatting crime. 


Yours faithfully,



MIKE VERMAAK
MD: MELROSE ARCH
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